

DESIGN STRUCTURING AND ALLOCATION OPTIMIZATION (DESTINATION) PROTOTYPE LEVEL I USER'S MANUAL

BY MY-HANH N. TRINH AND CUONG M. NGUYEN

SYSTEMS RESEARCH AND TECHNOLOGY DEPARTMENT

19 OCTOBER 1993



Approved for public release; distribution is unlimited.



93-26674

NAVAL SURFACE WARFARE CENTER DAHLGREN DIVISION • WHITE OAK DETACHMENT

Silver Spring, Maryland 20903-5640



DESIGN STRUCTURING AND ALLOCATION OPTIMIZATION (DESTINATION) PROTOTYPE LEVEL I USER'S MANUAL

BY MY-HANH N. TRINH AND CUONG M. NGUYEN SYSTEMS RESEARCH AND TECHNOLOGY DEPARTMENT

19 OCTOBER 1993

Approved for public release; distribution is unlimited.

NAVAL SURFACE WARFARE CENTER DAHLGREN DIVISION WHITE OAK DETACHMENT Silver Spring, Maryland 20903-5640

FOREWORD

The results presented in this report are part of the Office of Naval Technology's (Code ONT-227) Engineering of Complex Systems (ECS) Technology Block effort. The ECS block was developed to integrate system engineering capabilities for developing large-scale, real-time, computer intensive systems. The goal of the block is to improve the way in which the Navy currently creates, maintains, and improves systems by incorporating state-of-the-art technology and supplying new technology where holes in present methods exist. The block is divided into four projects: Systems Design Synthesis Technology (RS34P11), Systems Evaluation and Assessment Technology (RS34P12), Systems Reengineering Technology (RS34P13), and Engineering Application Prototypes (RS34P14). These projects work closely together to incorporate new technology across the entire system development life cycle.

The System Design Structuring and Allocation Optimization (DESTINATION) task is one of the efforts within the System Design Synthesis Project. The goal of this task is to research, develop, and prototype methodology for optimizing the design of large, complex, real-time systems in a distributed and parallel processing environment. This optimization is performed within the context of design structuring, restructuring, and allocating functional models to resource models to satisfy the desirable measures of effectiveness.

The DESTINATION prototype Level I is a collaborative effort divided among the tasks within the System Design Synthesis Project and among government, business, and academia (including the Naval Surface Warfare Center, Naval Air Warfare Center, Computer Command and Control Company, Trident Systems Incorporated, and University of Illinois).

The DESTINATION Prototype Level I User's Manual is one of the products of the DESTINATION task. The objective of this manual is to help the systems engineers and systems analysts use this prototype. This prototype will continue to be developed. The planned development will include refinement, enhancement, and the incorporation of advanced features through Level III.

The authors would like to thank Steven Howell, Phillip Hwang, and Long Pham for their technical support in preparing this manuscript.

Approved by:

D.B. Coly

D. B. COLBY, Head Systems Research and Technology Department

ABSTRACT

The objective of the System Design Structuring and Allocation Optimization (DESTINATION) Prototype Level I User's Manual is to help the systems engineers and systems analysts use the DESTINATION prototype Level I effectively. This manual specifies the system's installation requirements, describes the installation procedure, explains each of the menus and commands in the prototype and how to use specific menus and commands; it also gives troubleshooting procedures for handling error messages.

Barrow and west of Mart 3.



.

.

CONTENTS

Chap	<u>ter</u> <u>I</u>	age
1	INTRODUCTION	1-1
2	DESTINATION USAGE	2-1
	2.1 INSTALLATION ENVIRONMENT REQUIREMENTS	2-1
	2.2 RUNNING THE DESTINATION PROTOTYPE	2-2
	2.3 USING COMMANDS FROM THE DESTINATION SYNTHESIS MENU	
	2.3.1 SYSTEM ENGINEERING ACTIVITY PULLDOWN MENU .	
	2.3.2 FILE PULLDOWN MENU	
	2.3.3 EDIT PULLDOWN MENU	
	2.3.4 UTILITIES PULLDOWN MENU	
	2.3.5 HELP PULLDOWN MENU	
	2.3.6 SCENARIO PULLDOWN MENU	
	2.3.7 ARRANGE PULLDOWN MENU	
	2.3.8 TUTORIAL PULLDOWN MENU	
	2.3.9 SYNTHESIS WORKBENCH PULLDOWN MENU 2	
	2.3.10 DESIGN FACTORS PULLDOWN MENU	-28
	2.3.11 MODEL SELECTION PULLDOWN MENU	2-34
	2.3.12 EXTENT SELECTION PULLDOWN MENU 2	
	2.3.13 PREFERENCES PULLDOWN MENU	-36
	2.3.14 RESOURCE ALLOCATION OPTIMIZATION	
		-36
	2.3.15 DESIGN STRUCTURING OPTIMIZATION	
	PULLDOWN MENU	-40
	2.3.16 OPTIMIZATION MANAGER PULLDOWN MENU 2	
	2.3.17 QUIT	-46
3	CURRENT STATUS	3-1
4	FUTURE PLANS AND DIRECTIONS	4-1
	BIBLIOGRAPHY	5-1
	GLOSSARY	6-1
	APPENDIX AERROR HANDLING	A-1
	DISTRIBUTION	(1)

.

ILLUSTRATIONS

<u>Figure</u>

<u>Page</u>

•

2-1	SYNTHESIS WINDOW AND THE "MESSAGE" BOX
2-2	EDITOR WINDOW AND MINIBUFFER WINDOW
2-3	DEFAULT OF THE "FILE AND DIRECTORY" DIALOG BOX 2-7
2-4	THE "FILE AND DIRECTORY" DIALOG BOX AFTER A CHANGE BY
	THE USER
2-5	
	"CONFIRMATION" BOX FOR THE COMMAND Rename 2-9
2-6	DEFAULT OF THE "SOURCE AND DESTINATION" DIALOG BOX
	FOR THE COMMAND Copy
2-7	THE "SOURCE AND DESTINATION" DIALOG BOX WHEN COPYING
	A FILE UNDER A DIFFERENT NAME
2-8	THE "FILE AND DIRECTORY" DIALOG BOX AND THE
	"CONFIRMATION" BOX FOR THE COMMAND
	Delete Directory
2-9	EDITOR WINDOW AND MINIBUFFER WINDOW FOR THE
~ /	COMMAND Close (WITHOUT EITHER Save OR Save As) . 2-14
2-10	THE "INDEX/COMMANDS" BOX AND THE "HELP" BOX FOR THE
2-10	
	COMMAND Index
	COMMAND Index
2-11	COMMAND Index
2-11 2-12	COMMAND Index
2-11 2-12 2-13	COMMAND Index2-19THE "INDEX/COMMANDS" BOX AND THE "HELP" BOX FOR THE COMMAND Commands2-20SYSTEM DESIGN FACTORS TEMPLATE2-30TAILORABLE OBJECTIVE FUNCTION TEMPLATES2-41
2-11 2-12 2-13	COMMAND Index
2-11 2-12 2-13 2-14	COMMAND Index2-19THE "INDEX/COMMANDS" BOX AND THE "HELP" BOX FOR THE COMMAND Commands2-20SYSTEM DESIGN FACTORS TEMPLATE2-30TAILORABLE OBJECTIVE FUNCTION TEMPLATES2-41CHARACTERIZATION WINDOW2-44
2-11 2-12 2-13 2-14	COMMAND Index 2-19 THE "INDEX/COMMANDS" BOX AND THE "HELP" BOX FOR THE COMMAND Commands 2-20 SYSTEM DESIGN FACTORS TEMPLATE 2-30 TAILORABLE OBJECTIVE FUNCTION TEMPLATES 2-41 CHARACTERIZATION WINDOW 2-44 WARNING MESSAGE IF OTHER BUTTON IS SELECTED
2-11 2-12 2-13 2-14 A-1	COMMAND Index
2-11 2-12 2-13 2-14 A-1	COMMAND Index
2-11 2-12 2-13 2-14 A-1 A-2	COMMAND Index
2-11 2-12 2-13 2-14 A-1 A-2	COMMAND Index

CHAPTER 1

INTRODUCTION

The objective of the System Design Structuring and Allocation Optimization (DESTINATION) task is to research, develop, and prototype a methodology for optimizing the design of large, complex, real-time systems in a distributed and parallel processing environment. This optimization is performed within the context of design structuring, restructuring, and allocating functional models to resource models to meet the system measures of effectiveness.

The concept and methodology portion of the DESTINATION task is described in <u>The DESTINATION Methodology and Capabilities</u>, NSWCDD/TR-92/374 (in publication). Please refer to that report for a detailed description. This user manual will only help the systems engineers and systems analysts use the DESTINATION prototype Level I.

The remainder of this manual is organized as follows: Chapter 2, "DESTINATION Usage," provides installation instructions, descriptions for each of the menus and commands in the prototype, and a guide for the use of specific menus and commands. Chapter 3, "Current Status," provides progress information. Chapter 4, "Future Plans and Directions," describes ongoing research.

If there are any questions on the use of this prototype, please contact:

Cuong M. Nguyen Code B44 Naval Surface Warfare Center 10901 New Hampshire Avenue Silver Spring, MD 20903-5640 TEL: (301)394-4550 FAX: (301)394-1175 EMAIL: cnguyen@relay.nswc.navy.mil

CHAPTER 2

DESTINATION USAGE

This chapter provides installation instructions and descriptions for each of the menus and commands in the prototype and guides the user through specific menus and commands.

2.1 INSTALLATION ENVIRONMENT REQUIREMENTS

In order to run the DESTINATION prototype Level I version 0.5, the user's environment is required to have the following hardware, software, and operating system:

- * Platform: Sun4, Sparc I or later
- * Operating System: Unix Version 4.1.1
- * Application Software: X Window Version X11R4 Motif Version 1.1 EPOCH Version 3.2.1

If the environment meets the above requirements, the user performs the following steps to install the DESTINATION tape: (No special procedures are involved except to load the binary file into the directory where the user wants to store the DESTINATION Level I prototype.)

- Step 1. Moves to the location where DESTINATION is to be stored. Example: <u>cd /home/trinh/DESTL1V01</u>
- Step 2. Copies the DESTINATION files from the given tape to the current directory as follows: <u>tar xvf /dev/rst0</u>
- Step 3. Inserts a set-environmental command in the user's
 ".login" file.
 setenv WD pathway-of-DESTINATION (e.g., setenv WD
 /home/trinh/DESL1V01), where pathway-of-

DESTINATION is the complete pathway from the root directory to the directory where the DESTINATION executable file exists.

Step 4. Updates the ".login" file by issuing the source command as follows: <u>source .login</u>

2.2 RUNNING THE DESTINATION PROTOTYPE

To run the DESTINATION prototype, the user goes to the directory where the user has stored it (e.g., cd /home/trinh/DESL1V01), then types:

DESTINATION L1V01 <CR>

The main SYNTHESIS window (Figure 2-1) appears on the screen. It consists of the following pulldown menus: File, Edit, Scenario, Arrange, Utilities, Tutorial, Help, Synthesis Workbench, Design Factors, Model Selection, Extent Selection, Preferences, System Engineering Activity, Resource Allocation Optimization, Design Structuring Optimization, and Optimization Manager. These pulldown menus and their commands are described in the following sections.

2.3 USING COMMANDS FROM THE DESTINATION SYNTHESIS MENU

This section describes how to use commands from the DESTINATION Synthesis menu to optimize the design structure and generate a near-optimal allocation of the logical systems functions onto the implementation resources to meet the overall system requirements.

The user is restricted to selecting the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu as the first step of operating the SYNTHESIS window. If another button is selected before the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu, the selected button will not be activated and the message "This button is not activated unless you select the button [System Engineering Activity] first!" will appear in the "Message" box (see Figure 2-1). This message is acknowledged by clicking on the button [OK] of the "Message" box before proceeding.

2.3.1 System Engineering Activity Pulldown Menu

The [System Engineering Activity] (SEA) pulldown menu is meant for guiding the systems engineer or the user throughout various phases of system engineering. By selecting a certain phase, the user can only perform or execute the functions within it.



FIGURE 2-1. SYNTHESIS WINDOW AND THE "MESSAGE" BOX

The [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu consists of the following commands: Requirement, Specify, Capture, Analyze, Design, Simulate, Optimize, Evaluate, Configuration Management, Validation, Verification, Test, and Other. Each of these commands represents a different phase of the system engineering life cycle. When a command is activated, it will allow only a certain operation during that phase to be performed. The commands in this pulldown menu are used both to guide the user throughout the whole system engineering process and simultaneously manage the networking file system for the whole development team.

Any selection of the SEA phase except "Other" will force the user to perform the operation within that selected SEA phase; and any file created within a SEA phase will have a file extension that corresponds to the SEA phase in which it is created. Later, if the user would like to change from one SEA phase to another or from one file extension to another, the user must go back to the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu and reselect phase "Other".

The exact capabilities allowed within each phase will be defined in a future versior of the user's manual.

Requirement Command

This command limits the user to the requirements operation during this phase. It is activated by selecting the [Requirement] menu item from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.

Specify_Command

This command limits the user to the specification operation during this phase. It is activated by selecting the [Specify] menu item from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.

Capture Command

This command limits the user to the capture operation during this phase. It is activated by selecting the [Capture] menu item from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.

Analyze Command

This command limits the user to the analyze operation during this phase. It is activated by selecting the [Analyze] menu item from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.

Design Command

This command limits the user to the design operation during this phase. It is activated by selecting the [Design] menu item from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.

Simulate Command

This command limits the user to the simulate operation during this phase. It is activated by selecting the [Simulate] menu item from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.

Optimize Command

This command limits the user to the optimize operation during this phase. It is activated by selecting the [Optimize] menu item from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.

Evaluate Command

This command limits the user to the evaluate operation during this phase. It is activated by selecting the [Evaluate] menu item from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.

Configuration Management Command

This command activates a cascade menu with a list of commands to manage the configuration of different types of files during this system development cycle. It is activated by selecting the [Configuration Management] menu item from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.

Validation Command

This command limits the user to the validation operation during this phase. It is activated by selecting the [Validation] menu item from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.

Verification Command

This command limits the user to the verification operation during this phase. It is activated by selecting the [Verification] menu item from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.

Test Command

This command limits the user to the test operation during this phase. It is activated by selecting the [Test] menu item from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.

Other Command

This command allows the user to use any operation. It is activated by selecting the [Other] menu item from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.

2.3.2 File Pulldown Menu

The [File] pulldown menu provides commands and utilities for file manipulation. It consists of the following commands: New,

Open, Save, Save As, Rename, Copy, Create Directory, Delete Directory, Print, Delete File, Import, Export, Close, and Quit.

New Command

The command New creates and then opens a new file.

This command is activated by selecting the menu item [New] from the [File] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, a small rectangular outline appears, waiting for the user to click on it. The outline then becomes a solid window with the title "Minibuffer," called the MINIBUFFER window (see Figure 2-2). Below the title bar is a command line that shows the status of the interactive commands and messages and also prompts the user for input and confirmation. For this case, the message is "(New file)." Another larger rectangular outline appears, waiting for the user to click on it. This outline then becomes a solid window with the title "scratch," called the EDITOR window (see Figure 2-2). Below the title bar are work spaces for the user to enter the content of the new file.



FIGURE 2-2. EDITOR WINDOW AND MINIBUFFER WINDOW

Open Command

The command **Open** allows the user to open an existing file.

Once the user moves the mouse cursor to the [File] pulldown menu and selects the menu item [Open], the "File and Directory" dialog box appears (see Figure 2-3). The dialog box consists of the following items: (1) the box title "File and Directory," (2) a text label line for displaying messages which, for this case, is "EDIT AN EXISTING FILE," (3) three key-in boxes: path name, file name, and file extension, (4) scroll bars, (5) two scroll selection lists: files and directories, and (6) two push buttons: [OK] and [QUIT].

By default, the key-in box "Path" displays the pathway-of-DESTINATION; the key-in box "File" displays "*" for all files; the key-in box "Extension" displays the extension that corresponds to the selected SEA phase; the Files scroll list displays all the files that are located in the default path and also have the default extension; and, finally, the Directories scroll list displays the current directory (./), the parent directory (../), and all the subdirectories under the default path.

File and Directory					
EDIT AN EXISTING FILE.					
r <u></u>					
PATH : /mp_mnt/home/tri	ub/us er_int/destination/				
FILE :					
FILES	DIRECTORIES				
COMS_file.txt*	E IV. F				
DES_SYN_PROTO_01 r HELP State	./ c_चिट्रा/				
INDX Secon					
Imaka_L1V01_3CONF_P Imaka_L1V01_3DIA1_P#					
Imaka L1 V01_3DIA2_P# Imaka L1 V01_3HELP_P;					
Imakel1V01_3INDX_P/					
	"Internet in the second				
OK	QUIT				

FIGURE 2-3. DEFAULT OF THE "FILE AND DIRECTORY" DIALOG BOX

The user can change the directory either by selecting the new directory name from the Directories scroll list or by editing the key-in box "Path" (see Figure 2-4). However, if the directory is reversed with the intention to pass the root, the message "Sorry, you cannot pass root of the path!" will appear in the "Message" box. This message is acknowledged by clicking on the button [OK] of the "Message" box. The key-in box "File" can also be edited (see Figure 2-4). Any selection of the SEA phase, besides phase "Other," forces the user to perform the operation within that selected SEA phase. Therefore, when the user changes the key-in box "Extension," the "Message" box--with the message "Sorry, you cannot change value of the extension!"--will appear. Again, the "Message" box can be destroyed by clicking on its button [OK]. In order to edit the key-in box "Extension," the user must reselect SEA phase "Other" from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.



FIGURE 2-4. THE "FILE AND DIRECTORY" DIALOG BOX AFTER A CHANGE BY THE USER

A file to be edited is selected either by entering the filename in the key-in boxes "File" and "Extension" or by choosing a filename from the Files scroll list. Once the file has been selected, the user should click on the button [OK] of the "File and Directory" dialog box. This results in the disappearance of the dialog box. As with the command New, the MINIBUFFER window and the EDITOR window will appear, allowing the user to view or edit the file.

Save Command

The command **Save** saves the newer version of an existing text file, with the original name the user gave it, and puts it exactly where it came from when the user opened it. The user should use the command Save rather than the command Save As for routine, periodic saving of a text file.

When the text of an existing file is edited in the EDITOR window, the user selects the menu item [Save] from the [File] pulldown menu. The command line of the MINIBUFFER window will show "Wrote" and the current full pathname and filename.

If, after entering a new text file in the EDITOR window, the user selects the menu item [Save] (instead of the menu item [Save As]) from the [File] pulldown menu by accident, the system will save the new file under the name "scratch." It is strongly recommended that the user rename this file.

Save As Command

The command **Save As** allows the user to save the text of a new file or an existing file with a new name.

When the text of a new file is entered or the text of an existing file is edited in the EDITOR window, the user selects the menu item [Save As] from the [File] pulldown menu. The command line of the MINIBUFFER window will show "Write file:" and the current full pathname, waiting for the user to edit the desired pathname and the new filename. Once the full pathname and new filename have been entered, the user hits [RETURN] to execute the command.

Rename Command

The command Rename allows the user to rename a file.

After the user moves the mouse cursor to the [File] pulldown menu and selects the menu item [Rename], the "File and Directory" dialog box appears. The description of the "File and Directory" dialog box and its mechanism of operation can be found in subsection "Open" of Section 2.3.2. The user selects a file in any directory to be renamed and then clicks on the button [OK]. This results in the appearance of the "Confirmation" box, which prompts the user for the new filename (see Figure 2-5). Once the new filename has been entered, the user executes the command by clicking on the button [OK] of the "Confirmation" box and leaves the "Confirmation" box by hitting its button [QUIT].



FIGURE 2-5. THE "FILE AND DIRECTORY" DIALOG BOX AND THE "CONFIRMATION" BOX FOR THE COMMAND Rename

The displayed "File and Directory" dialog box can be used to check whether the command operated correctly. The user can select another file in any directory and rename or leave the "File and Directory" dialog box by clicking on its button [QUIT].

Copy Command

The command **Copy** allows the user to copy one or more files from one directory to another directory.

When the menu item [Copy] is selected from the [File] pulldown menu, the "Source and Destination" dialog box with default information appears (see Figure 2-6). Note that the construction of the "Source and Destination" dialog box is based on that of the "File and Directory" dialog box. Therefore, for more information on the description of the "File and Directory" dialog box and its mechanism of operation, see subsection "Open" of Section 2.3.2.



FIGURE 2-6. DEFAULT OF THE "SOURCE AND DESTINATION" DIALOG BOX FOR THE COMMAND Copy

The "Source and Destination" dialog box contains two parts: the source information on the left side and the destination information on the right side. On the source part, the user selects one or more files in the desired directory, then clicks on the button [OK] for the source information to be acknowledged and for the destination information to be set to default. On the destination part, the user selects the desired directory, then clicks on the button [OK]. This results in the following sequence: (1) the destination information being acknowledged, (2) the command **Copy** being executed, (3) all files in that directory being displayed for checking purposes, and (4) the source information being set to default, allowing the user to select other files to copy.

There is a small change in operating the destination part if the user wishes to copy a file under a different name: the user selects the desired directory, types in the new filename and its new extension, and then clicks on the button [OK] (see Figure 2-7).

File and Directory	
COPY FILE(S) TO.	COPY FILE(S) TO.
PATH : Ray_mathemotrishteser_indiscrimetion/	PATH : Amp_mathematicablesu_int/destination/c_files/
FILES DIRECTORIES DES_SYN_PROTO_01x // HELP_Bactx* // ImakaL1V01_3CONF_P // ImakaL1V01_3DIA1_P/ ImakaL1V01_3DIA2_P/ ImakaL1V01_3IA2_P/ ImakaL1V01_3IA2_P/ ImakaL1V01_3IA2_P/ ImakaL1V01_3IA2_P/ ImakaL1V01_3IA2_P/ ImakaL1V01_3IA2_P/ ImakaL1V01_3IA2_P/	FILES DIRECTORIES
OR Design	OK (QUIT (QUIT

FIGURE 2-7. THE "SOURCE AND DESTINATION" DIALOG BOX WHEN COPYING A FILE UNDER A DIFFERENT NAME

Create Directory Command

The command **Create Directory** allows the user to create a new subdirectory.

Once the user moves the mouse cursor to the [File] pulldown menu and selects the menu item [Create Directory], the "File and Directory" dialog box appears. The description of the "File and Directory" dialog box and its mechanism of operation can be found in subsection "Open" of Section 2.3.2. The user selects a directory to create its new subdirectory and then clicks on the button [OK]. This results in the appearance of the "Confirmation" box which prompts the user for the new subdirectory name. Once the new subdirectory name has been entered, the user executes the command by clicking on the button [OK] of the "Confirmation" box and leaves the "Confirmation" box by hitting its button [QUIT].

The displayed "File and Directory" dialog box can be used to check whether the command operated correctly. The user can select another directory to create its new subdirectory or leave the "File and Directory" dialog box by clicking on its button [QUIT].

Delete Directory Command

The command **Delete Directory** allows the user to delete a directory.

When the menu item [Delete Directory] is selected from the [File] pulldown menu, the "File and Directory" dialog box appears. The description of the "File and Directory" dialog box and its mechanism of operation can be found in subsection "Open" of Section 2.3.2. The user selects the directory to be deleted and then clicks on the button [OK]. This results in the appearance of the "Confirmation" box, which confirms the deletion of the to-be-deleted directory (see Figure 2-8). The user executes the command by clicking on the button [OK] of the "Confirmation" box and leaves the "Confirmation" box by hitting its button [QUIT].

The key-in box "Path" of the displayed "File and Directory" dialog box can be edited to check whether the command operated correctly. The user can select another directory to delete or leave the "File and Directory" dialog box by clicking on its button [QUIT].



FIGURE 2-8. THE "FILE AND DIRECTORY" DIALOG BOX AND THE "CONFIRMATION" BOX FOR THE COMMAND Delete Directory

Print Command

The command **Print** allows the user to print one or more files.

After the user moves the mouse cursor to the [File] pulldown menu and selects the menu item [Print], the "File and Directory" dialog box appears. The description of the "File and Directory" dialog box and its mechanism of operation can be found in subsection "Open" of Section 2.3.2. After selecting a file or a group of files in any directory to be printed, the user clicks on the button [OK] to execute the command. The user can select other files in other directories to print or leave the "File and Directory" dialog box by clicking on its button [QUIT].

Delete File Command

The command **Delete File** allows the user to delete one or more files.

When the menu item [Delete File] is selected from the [File] pulldown menu, the "File and Directory" dialog box appears. The description of the "File and Directory" dialog box and its mechanism of operation can be found in subsection "Open" of Section 2.3.2. After selecting a file or a group of files in any directory to be deleted, the user clicks on the button [OK]. This results in the appearance of the "Confirmation" box, which confirms the deletion of the to-be-deleted file(s). The user executes the command by clicking on the button [OK] of the "Confirmation" box and leaves the "Confirmation" box by hitting its button [QUIT].

The key-in box "File" of the displayed "File and Directory" dialog box can be edited to check whether the command operated correctly. The user can select other files in other directories to delete or leave the "File and Directory" dialog box by clicking on its button [QUIT].

Import Command

The command **Import** allows the systems engineer to import a model captured from a commercial CASE tool and simulation tool to the DESTINATION prototype for the optimization. Currently, initial Import capabilities from the Teamwork CASE tool to the DESTINATION prototype have been implemented.

Export Command

The command **Export** allows the systems engineer to export a model optimized from the DESTINATION prototype to a commercial CASE tool and simulation tool. Currently, this command has not been implemented.

<u>Close Command</u>

The command **Close** closes the text file that the user has viewed or edited in the EDITOR window and then destroys the MINIBUFFER window and the EDITOR window.

In general, after using the command **Save** or **Save As**, the user moves the mouse cursor to the [File] pulldown menu and selects the menu item [Cluse]. This results in the disappearance of the MINIBUFFER window and the EDITOR window.

The user can also select the menu item [Close] without having to use either the command **Save** or **Save As**. In other words, the menu item [Close] can be selected when the user only needs to view the text (after using command **Open**) or when the user decides neither to save the new text file that has been entered (after using command **New**) nor to save the new version of the text file that has been edited (after using command **Open**).

In this special case, after using the command New or Open, the user moves the mouse cursor to the [File] pulldown menu and selects the menu item [Close]. The command line of the MINIBUFFER window will show: "Save file," the current full pathname, the filename (if the user is in New mode, the filename will be "scratch"), and "? (y or n)" (see Figure 2-9). To enter "n," the user must move the mouse cursor into either the MINIBUFFER window or the EDITOR window. The command line of the MINIBUFFER window shows: "1 modified buffer exists, do you really want to exit? (yes or no)." Again the user moves the mouse cursor into either the MINIBUFFER window or the EDITOR window in order to enter "yes." This results in the disappearance of the MINIBUFFER window and the EDITOR window. Although the user did not save the text before closing the text, the text will still automatically be saved in the buffer with the new filename formed by enclosing the current filename by the character "#."

This is a test[] /e	Scratch* Ø wanda		ව
e/ EVENT_HANDEER ok_but_Event (velue, count) TREINT velue(); /* integer vector */ FUNINT count; /* num of velues */ (/* Bogin default generated code */ printf ("Panel HELP_pen, perm ok_but; velue = Zd'n", count20 ? velue(0] : 0);	This is a test []		
<pre>(/* Begin default generated code */ printf ("Panel HELP_pan, parm ok_but; value = Zd\n", count20 7 value(01 : 0);</pre>	e/ EVENT_HANDLER ok_but_Event (velue, count)	/9 integer vector 9/	
count20 ? velue[0] : 0);	(/* run of values */	
		velue = ZdVn*,	
	+-Époint parimetéjpanie – Binnen	<u></u>	
Minibuffer @ wanda	Minibuffer @ wanda		E

FIGURE 2-9. EDITOR WINDOW AND MINIBUFFER WINDOW FOR THE COMMAND Close (WITHOUT EITHER Save OR Save As)

Quit Command

The command **Quit** allows the user to leave the application software DESTINATION.

When the user moves the mouse cursor to the [File] pulldown menu and selects the menu item [Quit], the whole application software DESTINATION will stop executing and all DESTINATION windows will be closed.

2.3.3 Edit Pulldown Menu

The [Edit] pulldown menu provides the capability to manipulate the contents of a file.

When the [Edit] pulldown menu is selected from the SYNTHESIS window, a list of commands will appear. They are Undo, Redo, Cut, Copy, Paste, Clear, Duplicate, Select All, Font, and Style.

Undo Command

The command **Undo** undoes the last text-editing action on a file buffer when the user makes a mistake or changes his mind about some action. Currently, this command has not been implemented.

Redo Command

The command **Redo** redoes the last text-editing action on a file buffer. Currently, this command has not been implemented.

Cut Command

The command **Cut** removes the selected text from the file buffer and places the text on the cut/paste buffer either to be inserted into the file elsewhere or to be deleted.

In order to use the command **Cut**, the text needs to be marked. The user can mark the text by first placing the pointer on the first character of the text. Then the text is underlined by pressing and holding the left button of the mouse until the text needed to be cut has been marked. Once the text has been marked, the user will move the mouse cursor to the [Edit] pulldown menu and will select the menu item [Cut]. This results in the marked text being removed from the file buffer and being placed into the cut/paste buffer. Note that a Cut causes the cut/paste buffer to be overwritten, thus deleting the prior contents.

Copy Command

The command **Copy** copies the selected text from the file buffer into the cut/paste buffer to be inserted into the file elsewhere. The "original" stays where it was when the user selected it.

In order to use the command **Copy**, the text needs to be marked. The user can mark the text by first placing the pointer on the first character of the text. Then the text is underlined by pressing and holding the left button of the mouse until the text needed to be copied has been marked. Once the text has been marked, the user will move the mouse cursor to the [Edit] pulldown menu and will select the menu item [Copy]. This results in the marked text being copied from the file buffer and being placed into the cut/paste buffer. The command **Copy** overwrites any text already in the cut/paste buffer.

Paste Command

The command **Paste** retrieves the text that has been stored in the cut/paste buffer by the last **Cut** or **Copy** command.

After using the **Cut** or **Copy** command, the user moves the cursor to the place where the text is to be retrieved and then moves the mouse cursor to the [Edit] pulldown menu and selects the menu item [Paste]. This command allows the user to continue to retrieve text until the user cuts or copies a new selection (which replaces the old contents of the cut/paste buffer).

Clear Command

The command **Clear** removes the selected text from the file buffer without placing it on the cut/paste buffer. The contents of the cut/paste buffer (if any) remain intact. Pressing the Delete or Backspace key has the same effect as the command **Clear**. Currently, this command has not been implemented.

Duplicate Command

The command **Duplicate** replicates the selected graphical object(s) on the same window. This command can only replicate whole objects. Currently, this command has not been implemented.

Select All Command

The command **Select All** selects all textual or graphical objects in the active window. Currently, this command has not been implemented.

Font Command

The command Font allows the user to set or change the look of the text in the file buffer. Currently, this command has not been implemented.

Style Command

The command **Style** allows the user to change the text from one character style to a new style. Currently, this command has not been implemented.

2.3.4 Utilities Pulldown Menu

The [Utilities] pulldown menu provides the utilities to interface with the X window system.

When the [Utilities] pulldown menu is selected from the SYNTHESIS window, a list of commands will appear. They are Refresh Screen, Reset, Console, Windowmgr, Print tool, Administration, and Report Generation.

Refresh Screen Command

The command **Refresh Screen** allows the user to repaint all or part of the screen.

After the user moves the mouse cursor to the [Utilities] pulldown menu and selects the menu item [Refresh Screen], the window manager will repaint windows on the screen.

Reset Command

The command **Reset** restores the terminal characteristics to their default values.

When the menu item [Reset] is selected from the [Utilities] pulldown menu, the window manager will clear all commands in windows except the Console window.

Console Command

The command Console opens a new system Console window.

Once the user moves the mouse cursor to the [Utilities] pulldown menu and selects the menu item [Console], a new system Console window will be opened and raised to the top of the screen.

Windowmgr Command

The command Windowmgr causes the Icon of the window manager to pop up.

When the menu item [Windowmgr] is selected from the [Utilities] pulldown menu, the Icon of the window manager will be raised to the top of the screen.

Print Tool Command

The command **Print tool** brings up the OpenWindows' print tool. This command will only work with the operating system of Unix version 4.1. At this point, the application software TAE+ version 5.1 is running only on Unix version 4.0.3. Therefore, this command will not work until TAE+ is updated.

Administration Command

This command provides a cascade menu with a list of commands to manage the programs, projects, personnel, privileges, passwords, networking, databases, interfaces, records and logs, versions, and other miscellaneous administrative functions. This command is not yet available in this version.

Report Generation Command

This command provides a cascade menu with a list of commands to customize the report format, and report manipulation such as list report, merge report, sort report, generate report, bind report, link report, generate program report, generate project report, generate task report, generate component report, generate log report, generate administration report, generate analysis report, generate discrepancy report and generate error report. This command is not yet available in this version.

2.3.5 Help Pulldown Menu

The [Help] pulldown menu provides help information about DESTINATION and its commands. To get help, the user must click on the [Help] pulldown menu from the SYNTHESIS window and a list of help information will appear: About Destination, Index, and Commands.

About Destination Command

The commanJ About Destination displays the help information about the DESTINATION prototype Level I version 0.5 user manual.

After the user moves the mouse cursor to the [Help] pulldown menu and selects the menu item [About Destination], the "Help" box appears. The information on the command **About Destination** is scrolled automatically and positioned at the first line of the "Help" box. The use, can also scroll through the information in the "Help" box as the user wishes. When the user is done with the "Help" box, he closes it by pressing its button [OK].

Index Command

The command **Index** displays the index list of all the commands used in DESTINATION (unstructured and alphabetical commands; see Figure 2-10), which helps the user to understand a particular command.

When the menu item [Index] is selected from the [Help] pulldown menu, the "Index/Commands" box appears, allowing the user to scroll through the commands in the Index list. After the user selects a particular command for which the user wants help, the "Help" box with help information appears. The information on the command selected from the "Index/Commands" box is scrolled automatically and positioned at the first line of the "Help" box (see Figure 2-10). The user can also scroll through the information in the "Help" box as the user wishes. When the user is finished with the "Help" box, he closes it by pressing its button [OK] and then leaves the "Index/Commands" box by pressing its button [CLOSE].

(of File command): The command Copy (from the File sulldown menu) allows the user (one or more files from one directory to another directory, the Birectory: The command Create Birectory allows the user to create a new lirectory. The command Cut removes the selected text from the file buffer places the text on the cut/pasts buffer either to be inserted into file elsewhere or to be deleted, the Birectory: The command Belete Birectory allows the user to delete a direct- the file: The command Belete File ellows the user to delete one or more f

FIGURE 2-10. THE "INDEX/COMMANDS" BOX AND THE "HELP" BOX FOR THE COMMAND Index

Commands Command

The command **Commands** displays the list of all the commands used in DESTINATION (structured commands; see Figure 2-11) and then helps the user to understand a particular command.

After the user moves the mouse cursor to the [Help] pulldown menu and selects the menu item [Commands], the "Index/Commands" box appears, allowing the user to scroll through the commands in the Commands list. After the user selects a particular command for which the user wants help, the "Help" box with help information appears. The information on the command selected from the "Index/Commands" box is scrolled automatically and positioned at the first line of the "Help" box (see Figure 2-11). The user can also scroll through the information in the "Help" box as the user wishes. When the user is finished with the "Help" box, it is closed by pressing its button [OK]. The "Index/Commands" box is exited by pressing its button [CLOSE].



FIGURE 2-11. THE "INDEX/COMMANDS" BOX AND THE "HELP" BOX FOR THE COMMAND Commands

2.3.6 Scenario Pulldown Menu

The [Scenario] pulldown menu provides a list of commands to analyze, test, simulate, optimize, and evaluate the system under design during various phases in batch mode and record the results (statistical, deterministic, etc.) in a log file. It also stores the states and the modes of the scenario session to allow incremental analysis. The information collected by this pulldown menu serves as the development life cycle bookkeeping of the It different components in different phases by different users. controls the networking file system for multi-user environment interacting at different phases of the system development cycle. This pulldown menu consists of the following commands: Statistical Log, Create Scenario, Start/Pause/Continue Scenario, Stop Scenario, Save Scenario Mode, Save Scenario State, and Display.

Statistical Log Command

This command allows the user to save the statistical analysis result in a file. It is activated by selecting the [Statistical Log] menu item from the [Scenario] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Create Scenario Command

This command allows the user to create a file that contains the list of the scenario language commands for batch run purposes. The scenario language commands contain a list of timing control instructions. The command is activated by selecting the [Create Scenario] menu item from the [Scenario] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Start/Pause/Continue Scenario Command

This command toggles among "start," "pause," and "continue" for a specific scenario file. It is activated by selecting the [Start/Pause/Continue Scenario] menu item from the [Scenario] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Stop Scenario Command

This command stops a specific scenario file. It is activated by selecting the [Stop Scenario] menu item from the [Scenario] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Save Scenario Mode Command

This command stores the current mode of operation of a specific scenario file that is active. This information is used for analyzing the different modes of the system under design. It is activated by selecting the [Save Scenario Mode] menu item from the [Scenario] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Save Scenario State Command

This command stores the current state of a specific active scenario file. Its purpose is to incrementally analyze the system under design. It is activated by selecting the [Save Scenario State] menu item from the [Scenario] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

<u>Display Scenario Command</u>

This command displays the animation (or state by state) of a specific scenario file that is active on the screen. It is activated by selecting the [Display Scenario] menu item from the [Scenario] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

2.3.7 Arrange Pulldown Menu

The [Arrange] pulldown menu provides a list of commands to manipulate the textual and graphical objects during the design that involves graphics. This pulldown menu consists of the following commands: To Front, To Back, Forward One, Backward One, Group, Ungroup, Align Center, Align Horizontal Center, Align Vertical Center, Align Left, Align Right, Snap to Grid, and Grid Setup.

To Front Command

This command displays the selected object in front of all objects in the current window. It is activated by selecting the [To Front] menu item from the [Arrange] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

To Back Command

This command displays the selected object behind all objects in the current window. It is activated by selecting the [To back] menu item from the [Arrange] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Forward One Command

This command displays the selected object in front of one object in the current window. It is activated by selecting the [Forward One] menu item from the [Arrange] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Backward One Command

This command displays the selected object in back of one object in the current window. It is activated by selecting the [Backward One] menu item from the [Arrange] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Group Command

This command merges the selected objects in the current window into a group. It is activated by selecting the [Group] menu item from the [Arrange] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Ungroup Command

This command separates the selected group in the current window into multiple objects. It is activated by selecting the [Ungroup] menu item from the [Arrange] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

<u>Align Horizontal Center Command</u>

This command aligns the selected objects in the current window to the center of the window horizontally. It is activated by selecting the [Align Horizontal Center] menu item from the [Arrange] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Align Vertical Center Command

This command aligns the selected objects in the current window to the center of the window vertically. It is activated by selecting the [Align Vertical Center] menu item from the [Arrange] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Align Left Command

This command aligns the selected objects to the left side in the current window. It is activated by selecting the [Align Left] menu item from the [Arrange] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Align Right Command

This command aligns the selected objects to the right side in the current window. It is activated by selecting the [Align Right] menu item from the [Arrange] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Snap to Grid Command

This command positions the selected objects to the nearest grid mark in the current window. It is activated by selecting the [Snap to Grid] menu item from the [Arrange] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Grid Setup Command

This command partitions the grid spacing and activates or deactivates the grid displayed in the current window. It is activated by selecting the [Grid Setup] menu item from the [Arrange] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

2.3.8 <u>Tutorial Pulldown Menu</u>

This pulldown menu provides a list of commands to give tutorials on various parts of the DESTINATION prototype. It includes some of the commercial-off-the-shelf (COTS) tools and government-off-the-shelf (GOTS) tools. This pulldown menu consists of the following commands: Navigation, DESTINATION, Design Optimization, Resource Allocation, Optimization Manager, Respect, Mimne, Depend, Teamwork, STP, SES, ADAS, ARM, PERTS, Network II.5, and Comet.

Navigation Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Navigation prototype. The Navigation is a prototype that will be developed by the Real-time System Design Capture and Analysis effort in the ECS program. It is activated by selecting the [Navigation] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

DESTINATION Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial for this prototype. It is activated by selecting the [DESTINATION] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Design Optimization Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Design Optimization Capabilities of this prototype. It is activated by selecting the [Design Optimization] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Resource Allocation Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Resource Allocation Capabilities of this prototype. It is activated by selecting the [Resource Allocation] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Optimization Manager Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Optimization Manager Capabilities of this prototype. It is activated by selecting the [Optimization Manager] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Respect Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Respect prototype. The Respect is a prototype that will be developed by the Real-Time System Requirements and Traceability effort in the ECS program. It is activated by selecting the [Respect] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Mimne Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Mimne prototype. The Mimne is a prototype that will be developed by the System Massively Interconnected Processor Prototype effort in the ECS program. It is activated by selecting the [Mimne] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

<u>Depend</u> Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Depend prototype. The Depend is a prototype that will be developed by the Real-Time Dependable System Design effort in the ECS program. It is activated by selecting the [Depend] menu item

from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Teamwork Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Teamwork CASE tool. Teamwork CASE tool was developed by CADRE Technologies Incorporated. It is activated by selecting the [Teamwork] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown mer... This command is not yet available in this version.

STP Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Software Through Picture (STP) CASE tool. STP CASE tool was developed by Interactive Development Environment Incorporated. It is activated by selecting the [STP] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

SES Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Scientific Engineering Software (SES) Workbench. SES workbench was developed by Scientific Engineering Software Incorporated. It is activated by selecting the [SES] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

ADAS Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Architecture Design Assessment System tool. ADAS simulation tool was developed by Research Triangle Institute (RTI). It is activated by selecting the [ADAS] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

PERTS Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Prototyping Environment for Real-Time Systems (PERTS) tool. This tool will be developed by the University of Illinois. It is activated by selecting the [PERTS] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

ARM Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Advanced Real-time Monitor (ARM) tool. This tool was developed by Software Engineering Institute. It is activated by selecting the [ARM] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Network II.5 Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Network II.5 tool. The Network II.5 simulation tool was developed by CACI Incorporated. It is activated by selecting the [Network II.5] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Comet Command

This command walks the user through the tutorial on the Comet tool. The Comet simulation tool was developed by CACI Incorporated. It is activated by selecting the [Comet] menu item from the [Tutorial] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

2.3.9 Synthesis Workbench Pulldown Menu

This [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu provides a list of commands to activate the COTS and GOTS tools. This prototype integrates many of the COTS and GOTS tools to utilize its stateof-the-art capabilities in conjunction with optimization capabilities. This pulldown menu consists of the following commands: Navigation, DESTINATION, Design Optimization, Resource Allocation, Optimization Manager, Respect, Mimne, Depend, Teamwork, STP, SES, ADAS, PERTS, ARM, Network II.5, and Comet.

Navigation Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the Navigation prototype. It is activated by selecting the [Navigation] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

DESTINATION Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the DESTINATION prototype. It is activated by selecting the [DESTINATION] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Design Optimization Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the Design Optimization prototype. It is activated by selecting the [Design Optimization] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Resource Allocation Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the Resource Allocation prototype. It is activated by selecting the [Resource Allocation] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Optimization Manager Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the Optimization Manager prototype. It is activated by selecting the [Optimization Manager] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Respect Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the Respect prototype. It is activated by selecting the [Respect] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Mimne Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the Mimne prototype. It is activated by selecting the [Mimne] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Depend Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the Depend prototype. It is activated by selecting the [Depend] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Teamwork Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the Teamwork CASE tool. It is activated by selecting the [Teamwork] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

STP Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the STP CASE tool. It is activated by selecting the [STP] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

SES Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the SES simulation tool. It is activated by selecting the [SES] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

ADAS Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the ADAS simulation tool. It is activated by selecting the [ADAS] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

PERT Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the PERTS tool. It is activated by selecting the [PERT] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

ARM Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the ARM tool. It is activated by selecting the [ARM] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Network II.5 Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the Network II.5 tool. It is activated by selecting the [Network II.5] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Comet_Command

This command allows the user to utilize the capabilities developed by the Comet tool. It is activated by selecting the [Comet] menu item from the [Synthesis Workbench] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

2.3.10 Design Factors Pulldown Menu

The [Design Factors] pulldown menu provides a list of commands and templates to guide the user in the application of System Design Factors (refer to the <u>System Design Factors: The</u> <u>Essential Ingredients of System Design</u>, NSWCDD/TR-92/268 (in publication), for more information). These templates assist the user in specifying the goal/criteria to measure and allow the user to probe this specification to a subsystem, components, an object, or the whole system. The System Design Factors (SDF) provide the mechanism to quantify various aspects of the design. This pulldown menu consists of the following commands: SDF Template, Taxonomy, Performance, Real-Time, Computation/ Processing Requirements, Dependability, Security, Humanware, Physical Requirements, Financial Requirements, Time Projected, Life Cycle, and Future Needs Consideration.
SDF Template Command

This command provides the templates that guide the user in specifying the appropriate goal/criteria that the user wants to measure. It is activated by selecting the [SDF Template] menu item from the [Design Factors] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the template will appear as shown in Figure 2-12. The SDF features allow the user to specify the design goal/criteria either internally during the DESTINATION prototype session or externally during the Teamwork CASE tool session. In this version, the SDF features are only available for specifying during the Teamwork Case tool session.

Taxonomy Command

This command provides the taxonomy of the SDF and the detailed description of each factor. The detailed description consists of terminology, definition, source, metrics, example, usage, and note. The terminology provides the commonly used vocabulary word. The definition provides the meaning of the factor. The metrics provide the unit of measurement (dimension) for the factor. The example provides some illustrations of the factor. The usage provides the cases when, how, and why, to apply the factor. Lastly, the note provides the relevant information or warnings related to the factor. This command is activated by selecting the [Taxonomy] menu item from the [Design Factors] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Performance_Command

This command provides the template that guides the user in specifying the Performance goal/criteria that the user wants to measure. It is activated by selecting the [Performance] menu item from the [Design Factors] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the **Performance** template will appear as shown in the second template in Figure 2-12. The SDF features allow the user to specify the design goal/criteria either internally, during DESTINATION prototype session, or externally, during the Teamwork CASE tool session. In this version, the SDF features are only available for specifying during the Teamwork Case tool session.

Real-Time Command

This command provides the template that guides the user in specifying the Real-Time goal/criteria that the user wants to measure. It is activated by selecting the [Real-Time] menu item from the [Design Factors] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the **Real-Time** template will appear as shown in the second template in Figure 2-12. The SDF features allow the user to specify the design goal/criteria either internally, during the DESTINATION prototype session, or externally, during the Teamwork CASE tool session. In this version, the SDF features are only available for specifying during the Teamwork Case tool session.



FIGURE 2-12. SYSTEM DESIGN FACTORS TEMPLATE

2-30

ធា LESSE 🔲 Graceful Degrad ut Details Heading 🗌 Loai Đalanci rg Aielauve Act ត ລ E Details E D ត 1.22 Other 🔲 Latency 🔳 Speed - Other (a) System Design SubFactor value

 SubFactor
 Vasigned
 Vasig Check appropriate factors to consider 📕 Kesponse Tune 📕 Frearctability 🔲 Capability 🔳 Thiowshput 🔳 Efficiency 25.0 0.71 28.0 30.0 6.0 2.1 6 8.0 6.0 23.0 9.21 12 0.X 0.11 0.1 2.0 8.0 8.0 6.0 Ŀ . 2 2 Ŀ Ŀ م 2 Espability Response Tire Graceful Deg. redictability Latency oad Balancint Relative Act. Efficiency Throughput Speed TWM Ice nemo Ri Li Võisyn (SSDF_sel (SSDF_sel (Ssdf_a_pn SDFP_sel Other Mad IN [2] **N** consoli Marrier X M nemo • •

ł

FIGURE 2-12. SYSTEM DESIGN FACTORS TEMPLATE (CONTINUED)

Computational/Processing Requirements Command

This command provides the template that guides the user in specifying the Computational/Processing Requirements goal/criteria that the user wants to measure. It is activated by selecting the [Computational/Processing Requirements] menu item from the [Design Factors] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the **Computational/Processing Requirements** template will appear as shown in the second template in Figure 2-12. The SDF features allow the user to specify the design goal/criteria either internally, during the DESTINATION prototype session, or externally, during the Teamwork CASE tool session. In this version, the SDF features are only available for specifying during the Teamwork Case tool session.

Dependability Command

This command provides the template that guides the user in specifying the Dependability goal/criteria that the user wants to measure. It is activated by selecting the [Dependability] menu item from the [Design Factors] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the **Dependability** template will appear as shown in the second template in Figure 2-12. The SDF features allow the user to specify the design goal/criteria either internally, during the DESTINATION prototype session, or externally, during the Teamwork CASE tool session. In this version, the SDF features are only available for specifying during the Teamwork Case tool session.

Security Command

This command provides the template that guides the user in specifying the Security goal/criteria that the user wants to measure. It is activated by selecting the [Security] menu item from the [Design Factors] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the **Security** template will appear as shown in the second template in Figure 2-12. The SDF features flow the user to specify the design goal/criteria either internally, during the DESTINATION prototype session, or externally, during the Teamwork CASE tool session. In this version, the SDF features are only available for specifying during the Teamwork Case tool session.

Humanware Command

This command provides the template that guides the user in specifying the Humanware goal/criteria that the user wants to measure. It is activated by selecting the [Humanware] menu item from the [Design Factors] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the **Humanware** template will appear as shown in the second template in Figure 2-12. The SDF features allow the user to specify the design goal/criteria either internally, during the DESTINATION prototype session, or externally, during the Teamwork CASE tool session. In this version, the SDF features are only available for specifying during the Teamwork Case tool session.

Physical Requirements Command

This command provides the template that guides the user in specifying the Physical Requirements goal/criteria that the user wants to measure. It is activated by selecting the [Physical Requirements] menu item from the [Design Factors] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the **Physical Requirements** template will appear as shown in the second template in Figure 2-12. The SDF features allow the user to specify the design goal/criteria either internally, during the DESTINATION prototype session, or externally, during the Teamwork CASE tool session. In this version, the SDF features are only available for specifying during the Teamwork Case tool session.

Financial Requirements Command

This command provides the template that guides the user in specifying the Financial Requirements goal/criteria that the user wants to measure. It is activated by selecting the [Financial Requirements] menu item from the [Design Factors] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the **Financial Requirements** template will appear as shown in the second template in Figure 2-12. The SDF features allow the user to specify the design goal/criteria either internally, during the DESTINATION prototype session, or externally, during the Teamwork CASE tool session. In this version, the SDF features are only available for specifying during the Teamwork Case tool session.

Time Projected Command

This command provides the template that guides the user in specifying the Time Projected goal/criteria that the user wants to measure. It is activated by selecting the [Time Projected] menu item from the [Design Factors] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the **Time Projected** template will appear as shown in the second template in Figure 2-12. The SDF features allow the user to specify the design goal/criteria either internally, during the DESTINATION prototype session, or externally, during the Teamwork CASE tool session. In this version, the SDF features are only available for specifying during the Teamwork Case tool session.

Life Cycle Command

This command provides the template that guides the user in specifying the Life Cycle goal/criteria that the user wants to measure. It is activated by selecting the [Life Cycle] menu item from the [Design Factors] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the **Life Cycle** template will appear as shown in the second template in Figure 2-12. The SDF features allow the user to specify the design goal/criteria either internally, during the DESTINATION prototype session, or externally, during the Teamwork CASE tool session. In this version, the SDF features are only available for specifying during the Teamwork Case tool session.

Future Needs Consideration Command

This command provides the template that guides the user in specifying the Future Needs Consideration goal/criteria that the user wants to measure. It is activated by selecting the [Future Needs Consideration] menu item from the [Design Factors] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the **Future Needs Consideration** template will appear as shown in the second template in Figure 2-12. The SDF features allow the user to specify the design goal/criteria either internally, during the DESTINATION prototype session, or externally, during the Teamwork CASE tool session. In this version, the SDF features are only available for specifying during the Teamwork Case tool session.

2.3.11 Model Selection Pulldown Menu

The [Model Selection] pulldown menu provides a list of model choices to be operated by this prototype. This pulldown menu consists of the following commands: Conceptual, Logical, Resource, and Implementation.

Conceptual Model Command

This command instructs the DESTINATION prototype in performing only the operation that relates to the Conceptual Model. It is activated by selecting the [Conceptual Model] menu item from the [Model Selection] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Logical Model Command

This command instructs the DESTINATION prototype in performing only the operation that relates to the Logical Model. It is activated by selecting the [Logical Model] menu item from the [Model Selection] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Resource Model Command

This command instructs the DESTINATION prototype in performing only the operation that relates to the Resource Model. It is activated by selecting the [Resource Model] menu item from the [Model Selection] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Implementation Model Command

This command instructs the DESTINATION prototype in performing only the operation that relates to the Implementation Model. It is activated by selecting the [Implementation Model] menu item from the [Model Selection] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

2.3.12 Extent Selection Pulldown Menu

The [Extent Selection] pulldown menu provides a list of command choices that select the scope of the system under design. This pulldown menu consists of the following commands: Full Design, Partial Design, By Level, By Name, By Selection, By Selected Area.

Full Design Command

This command indicates that the scope of the complete system is under design. It is activated by selecting the [Full Design] menu item from the [Extent Selection] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Partial Design Command

This command indicates that the scope of the partial system is under design. It is activated by selecting the [Partial Design] menu item from the [Extent Selection] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

By Level Command

This command indicates that the scope of the specific level of the system is under design. It is activated by selecting the [By Level] menu item from the [Extent Selection] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

By Name Command

This command indicates that the scope of the specific component name of the system is under design. It is activated by selecting the [By Name] menu item from the [Extent Selection] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

By Selection Command

This command indicates that the scope of the selected object(s) of the system is under design. It is activated by selecting the [By Selection] menu item from the [Extent Selection] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

By Selected Area Command

This command indicates that the scope of the objects in the selected area is under design. It is activated by selecting the [By Selected Area] menu item from the [Extent Selection] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

2.3.13 Preferences Pulldown Menu

The [Preferences] pulldown menu provides the commands that customize the DESTINATION appearance and modes. This pulldown menu consists of the following commands: Setup Environment and Save Environment.

Setup Environment Command

This command provides a cascade menu with a list of commands to allow the user to set up the environment that is suitable to the user when DESTINATION is first started. It is activated by selecting the menu item [Setup Environment] from the [Preferences] pulldown menu. This includes the looks and feels, mode, path, model, etc. This command is not yet available in this version.

Save Environment Command

This command allows the user to save the environment when the user completes the customization. It is activated by selecting the menu item [Save Environment] from the [Preferences] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

2.3.14 <u>Resource Allocation Optimization Pulldown Menu</u>

The [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu provides a list of commands to perform allocation of the Logical Model onto the Resource Model (refer to the DESTINATION Method and Capabilities for a detailed description). This pulldown menu consists of the following commands: Objective Function Guidance, Allocation Algorithm Guidance, Perform Mapping, Assess Mapping, View Mapping, Display Allocation History, Collect Statistical Results, Generate Report File, Print Statistical Report, Display Algorithm Window, Reset Algorithm Window, Close Algorithm Window, Reconsider All Rejected, Reject From Consideration, Override Selection, Apply Algorithm Selection Rules, Display Assignment Window, Reset Assignment Window, Close Assignment Window, Update Resource Model Utilization, Update Logical Model Utilization, Display Selected Allocation, Display Allocation List, and Tailorable Objective Function Prototype.

Objective Function Guidance Command

This command provides the user with a list of objective functions and guides the user in selecting the proper choice based on the design goal/criteria that the user specifies. It is activated by selecting the [Objective Function Guidance] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Allocation Algorithm Guidance Command

This command provides the user with a list of allocation algorithms and guides the user in selecting the proper choice based on the design goal/criteria that the user specifies. It is activated by selecting the [Allocation Algorithm Guidance] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Perform Mapping Command

This command obtains the selected objective function in conjunction with the selected allocation algorithm and applies to the selected Logical Model and Resource Model for generating the Implementation Model (allocation) candidate. It is activated by selecting the [Perform Mapping] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu.

Assess Mapping Command

This command evaluates and ranks the latest generated Implementation Model (allocation) candidate with the previously generated candidates based on the specific design goal/criteria. It is activated by selecting the [Assess Mapping] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

View Mapping Command

This command graphically displays the selected Logical Model, Resource Model, and Implementation Model (allocation). It is activated by selecting the [View Mapping] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Display Allocation History Command

This command displays the lists, ranks, and measures of effectiveness of all the generated Implementation Model (allocations) candidates recorded in the Allocation History file. It is activated by selecting the [Display Allocation History] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Collect Statistical Results Command

This command provides a cascade menu with a list of statistical commands to probe and record results of generated Implementation Model (allocation) candidates. It is activated by selecting the [Collect Statistical Results] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Generate Report File Command

This command provides a template to the user for specifying the type of report and information in the report to be generated for the selected Logical Model, Resource Model, and Implementation Model (allocation). It is activated by selecting the [Generate Report File] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Print Statistical Report Command

This command provides a template to the user for specifying the types of reports to be printed for the selected Logical Model, Resource Model, and Implementation Model (allocation). It is activated by selecting the [Print Statistical Report] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Display Algorithm Window Command

This command displays the Algorithm window. It is activated by selecting the [Display Algorithm Window] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu.

Reset Algorithm Window Command

This command resets the Algorithm window to its initial contents. It is activated by selecting the [Reset Algorithm Window] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Close Algorithm Window Command

This command closes the Algorithm window. It is activated by selecting the [Close Algorithm Window] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu.

Reconsider All Rejected Command

This command places the rejected objective functions and the allocation algorithms from the Rejected selection scroll list back to the Consideration selection scroll list. It is activated by selecting the [Reconsider All Rejected] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Reject From Consideration Command

This command places the selected objective functions and selected allocation algorithms from the Consideration selection scroll list to the Rejection selection scroll list. It is activated by selecting the [Reject From Consideration] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Override Selection Command

This command allows the user to override the recommended objective function and allocation algorithm. It is activated by selecting the [Override Selection] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Apply Algorithm Selection Rules Command

This command activates the selected classes of algorithm selection rules to reject unsuitable classes of algorithms and determines the most suitable algorithm to optimize the system under design. It is activated by selecting the [Apply Algorithm Selection Rules] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Display Assignment Window Command

This command displays the Logical and Resource model assignment window and allows the user to graphically specify the initial allocation or the allocation's constraint to the selected Logical Model, and Resource Model. It is activated by selecting the [Display Assignment Window] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Reset Assignment Window Command

This command graphically resets the assignment of the Logical and Resource Model to the nonmapping assignment. It is activated by selecting the [Reset Assignment Window] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Close Assignment Window Command

This command closes the assignment window. It is activated by selecting the [Close Assignment Window] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Update Resource Model Utilization Command

This command provides the bar chart update of the Resource Model Utilization. It is activated by selecting the [Update Resource Model Utilization] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Update Logical Model Utilization Command

This command provides the bar chart update of the Logical Model Utilization. It is activated by selecting the [Update Logical Model Utilization] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Display Selected Allocation Command

This command graphically displays the selected Implementation Model (allocation) candidate. It is activated by selecting the [Display Selected Allocation] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Display Allocation List Command

This command provides the list of Implementation Model (allocation) candidates. It is activated by selecting the [Display Allocation List] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Tailorable Objective Function Prototype Command

This command provides a series of templates (shown in Figure 2-13) and choices that allow the user to customize the single criteria or multicriteria objective function based on the user's specific design goal/criteria or needs. It is activated by selecting the [Tailorable Objective Function Prototype] menu item from the [Resource Allocation Optimization] pulldown menu.

2.3.15 Design Structuring Optimization Pulldown Menu

The [Design Structuring Optimization] pulldown menu provides a list of commands to structure the design (refer to the DESTINATION Methodology and Capabilities technical report for a more detailed description). This pulldown menu consists of the following commands: Perform Partition, Perform Fragmentation, Perform Decomposition, Perform Recomposition, and Perform Code Generation.

Perform Partition Command

This command allows the user to partition the conceptual model into the Logical Model, Resource Model, and Implementation Model. It is activated by selecting the [Perform Partition] menu item from the [Design Structuring Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.



FIGURE 2-13. TAILORABLE OBJECTIVE FUNCTION TEMPLATES

Perform Fragmentation Command

This command allows the user to fragment a design into multiple designs within the same level of design. It is activated by selecting the [Perform Fragmentation] menu item from the [Design Structuring Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Perform Decomposition Command

This command allows the user to decompose one level of design into multiple levels of design. It is activated by selecting the [Perform Decomposition] menu item from the [Design Structuring Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Perform Recomposition Command

This command allows the user to recompose multiple levels of design back to one level of design in conjunction with recomposing multiple fragments of the designs back to one design. It is activated by selecting the [Perform Recomposition] menu item from the [Design Structuring Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Perform Code Generation Command

This command provides a template that allows the user to select the logical design or logical component and to specify the programming language, programming structure, target machine, and other necessary information for generating code for that particular piece of design. It is activated by selecting the [Perform Code Generation] menu item from the [Design Structuring Optimization] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

2.3.16 Optimization Manager Pulldown Menu

The [Optimization Manager] pulldown menu provides commands to characterize and quantify the logical, resource, and implementation models (refer to the DESTINATION Methodology and Capabilities for detailed information). It assists the user in making trade-offs and in incorporating design rules into its knowledge base. This pulldown menu consists of the following commands: Reset Characterization Window, Display Characterization Window, Close Characterization Window, Perform Logical Model Quantitative Characterization, Perform Logical Model Qualitative Characterization, Perform Resource Model Qualitative Characterization, Perform Resource Model Qualitative Characterization, Perform Overall Model Qualitative Characterization, Perform Overall Model Qualitative Characterization, Trade-off Analysis, Trade-off Recommendation, Guidance, and Deposit System Design Rules.

Reset Characterization Window Command

This command resets the value in the characterization window to zero and null. It is activated by selecting the [Reset Characterization Window] menu item from the [Optimization Manager] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Display Characterization Window Command

This command displays the characterization window. It is activated by selecting the [Display Characterization Window] menu item from the [Optimization Manager] pulldown menu.

<u>Close Characterization Window Command</u>

This command closes the characterization window. It is activated by selecting the [Close Characterization Window] menu item from the [Optimization Manager] pulldown menu.

Perform Logical Model Quantitative Characterization Command

This command characterizes the Logical Model quantitatively. It is activated by selecting the [Perform Logical Model Quantitative Characterization] menu item from the [Optimization Manager] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the Logical Model Quantitative Characterization window appears as shown in Figure 2-14.

Perform Logical Model Qualitative Characterization Command

This command characterizes the Logical Model qualitatively. It is activated by selecting the [Perform Logical Model Qualitative Characterization] menu item from the [Optimization Manager] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the Logical Model Qualitative Characterization window will appear as shown in Figure 2-14.

Perform Resource Model Quantitative Characterization Command

This command characterizes the Resource Model quantitatively. It is activated by selecting the [Perform Resource Model Quantitative Characterization] menu item from the [Optimization Manager] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the Resource Model Quantitative Characterization window will appear as shown in Figure 2-14.

Perform Resource Model Qualitative Characterization Command

This command characterizes the Resource Model qualitatively. It is activated by selecting the [Perform Resource Model Qualitative Characterization] menu item from the [Optimization Manager] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the Resource Model Qualitative Characterization window will appear as shown in Figure 2-14.

Overall Model Quantitative Y Overali Model Characteriza Physical Support for Logical **Optimization Manager** Logical Phys Physical Size Overall System Star moderate 35.00000 14.500000 18.000000 0.00000 Dependency Parallelism small Perciletis Velue Completity ð <u>ð</u> ĝ Complexity Other noderate Preferences តា តា Number of Communication links Design Structuring Optimization Network Complexity moderate 74.00000 54.000000 12.000000 0.00000.0 Parallelism Value Physical Topology Other Value **Extent Selection** Help Resource Model Quantitative Value Resource Model Characterization ð Tutorial Hard Real-Time Support Network Completely Value Connectiveness moderate 70.000000 64.000000 Dependency Parallelism 8.00000 0.000000 highly small Resource Allocation Optimization Number of Nodes Š Connectiveness Site Model Selection Other Vahie Utilities moderate Logical Model Quantitative Logical Model Characterizat Amange Hard Real-Thre Intensiveness Number of Software Processes Number of Software Module Design Factors moderate 27.000000 14.500000 54.000000 6.000000 Mccabe Complexity Dependency Parallelism highly Parallelism Value small Mccabe Scenario <u>Š</u> ð Ę S l System Engineering Activity moderate Edit Synthesis Workbench Non-functional Cd Non-functional Cd Implementation Cd Implementation Cd Functional Candid Implementation Co Status Requirements Cand Functional Candid Destination Level I Design Candidates Logical Design 1 Synthesis Menu Navigation Design 2 Respect File 7 7

FIGURE 2-14. CHARACTERIZATION WINDOW

NSWCDD/TR-92/372

Perform Overall Model Quantitative Characterization Command

This command characterizes the Overall Model quantitatively. It is activated by selecting the [Perform Overall Model Quantitative Characterization] menu item from the [Optimization Manager] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the Overall Model Quantitative Characterization window will appear as shown in Figure 2-14.

Perform Overall Model Qualitative Characterization Command

This command characterizes the Overall Model qualitatively. It is activated by selecting the [Perform Overall Model Qualitative Characterization] menu item from the [Optimization Manager] pulldown menu. When this command is activated, the Overall Model Qualitative Characterization window will appear as shown in Figure 2-14.

Trade-off Analysis

This command provides a cascade menu with a list of commands to allow the user to perform various types of Trade-off Analyses. It is activated by selecting the [Trade-off Analysis] menu item from the [Optimization Manager] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Trade-off Recommendation

This command provides the user with SDF templates and recommends the user vary certain design goal/criteria or recommends certain design decisions to obtain the optimal solution. It is activated by selecting the [Trade-off Recommendation] menu item from the [Optimization Manager] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

<u>Guidance</u>

This command provides a cascade menu with a list of commands to guide the user from one phase to the next, from one level to the next, or from one component of design to the next. It is activated by selecting the [Guidance] menu item from the [Optimization Manager] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

Deposit System Design Rules

This command allows the user to deposit the design rules into the Design Rules Knowledge Base. The Design Rules are used to enforce the design and the consistency, to verify the correctness, to validate the design, to provide guidance, and to provide recommendations. It is activated by selecting the [Deposit System Design Rules] menu item from the [Optimization Manager] pulldown menu. This command is not yet available in this version.

2.3.17 <u>Ouit</u>

The command **Quit** allows the user to leave the application software DESTINATION.

When the user clicks on the button [Quit] of the main SYNTHESIS window, the whole application software DESTINATION will stop executing and all DESTINATION windows will be closed.

CHAPTER 3

CURRENT STATUS

The development of the DESTINATION prototype Level I has been primarily focused on the following areas: DESTINATION Framework and Layout, DESTINATION Interface Specification (DIS), System Design Factors (SDF), Tailorable Objective Function, Initial Resource Allocation Algorithm, Allocation CASE Tool (Teamwork) Interface, Knowledged Base (CLIPS) Interface, other state-of-the-art toolset (ART), and necessary basic building features.

Although the SDF features allow the user to specify the design goal/criteria either internally, during the DESTINATION prototype session, or externally, during the Teamwork CASE tool session, these features are only available for the latter case in the current version.

Although many features have been integrated, the DESTINATION prototype Level I is still far too immature for external or public release. However, the prototype Level I will be available for an ECS internal verification and validation.

3-1/3-2

CHAPTER 4

FUTURE PLANS AND DIRECTIONS

The DESTINATION prototype Level I, version 0.5, is part of the total system design synthesis process. It shows much promise for the optimization of system designs and the identification of system design risks. While this work is being completed, some portions of the prototype have been implemented and tested. Some other portions have not been implemented or have not yet been defined. Due to the lessons learned and the experience gained during the development of this version, the future version will include interfaces to more standardized graphics systems and relational data bases and will have enhanced message-handling capabilities.

The future plan for DESTINATION prototype Level II will include: testing, verification, and validation of prototype Level I for refinement and enhancement. Some of the new features in prototype Level II will include the DESTINATION to Teamwork CASE Export capability, enhanced features of Design Structuring capabilities, enhanced features of the Resource Allocation capabilities, enhanced features of the Optimization Manager, enhanced features of the Tailorable Objective Functions, enhanced features of the Resource Allocation Algorithm, enhanced features of the SDF Specification, initial features of the design rules knowledge base, initial features of the simulation interface, initial features of the Resources Model Capture from Teamwork, and initial integration with PERTS.

BIBLIOGRAPHY

Bianchini, R. Jr. and Shen, J. P., "Interprocessor Traffic Scheduling Algorithm for Multiple-Processor Networks," <u>IEEE</u> <u>Transactions on Computers</u>, Vol. C-36, No. 4, Apr 1987.

Blanchard, B. S. and Fabrycky, W. J., <u>Systems Engineering and</u> <u>Analysis</u>, Second Edition, Prentice-Hall, Inc., Englewood Cliffs, NJ, Jan 1990.

Bowen, B. A. and Brown, W. R., <u>System Design: Volume II of System</u> <u>Design for Digital Signal Processing</u>, Prentice-Hall, Inc., Englewood Cliffs, NJ, 1985.

Budde, R.; Kuhlenkamp, K.; Mathiassen, L.; and Zullighoven, H. (Eds.), <u>Approaches to Prototyping</u>, Berlin: Spinger-Verlag, 1984.

Choi, D.; Youngblood, J.; and Hwang, P., "Modeling Technology for Dynamic Systems," <u>Proc. 1991 Systems Evaluation and Assessment</u> <u>Technology Workshop</u>, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, Aug 1991.

Cvetanovic, Z., "The Effects of Problem Partitioning, Allocation, and Granularity on the Performance of Multiple-Processor Systems," <u>IEEE Transactions on Computers</u>, Vol. C-36, No. 4, Apr 1987.

Davis, L. (Ed.), <u>Handbook of Genetic Algorithms</u>, Van Nostrand Reinhold, 1991.

Demarco, T., <u>Structured Analysis and System Specification</u>, Prentice-Hall, Inc., Englewood Cliffs, NJ, 1987.

Doskocil, D., "Modeling Techniques to Support Diagnostic System Trade-off," <u>Proc. 1991 Systems Evaluation and Assessment</u> <u>Technology Workshop</u>, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, Aug 1991.

BIBLIOGRAPHY (Continued)

Edwards, M. and Howell, S., "Requirements Specification and Traceability (RESPECT): A Requirements Methods for Large Complex Systems," <u>Proc. 1991 Systems Design Synthesis Technology</u> <u>Workshop</u>, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, Sep 1991.

Goldberg, D. E., <u>Genetic Algorithms in Search, Optimization and</u> <u>Machine Learning</u>, Addison-Wesley, Reading, MA, Jan 1989.

Gomaa, H. "The Impact of Rapid Prototyping On Specifying as a Tool in the Specification of User Requirements," <u>ACM SIGSOFT</u> <u>Software Engineering Notes</u>, Vol. 8, No. 2, New York, Apr 1983, pp. 17-28.

Hatley, D. and Pirbhai, I., <u>Strategies for Real-time System</u> <u>Specification</u>, Dorset House Publishing, New York, 1987.

Hekmatpour, S. and Ince, D., <u>Software Prototyping</u>, Formal Methods <u>and VDM</u>, Addison-Wesley, Reading, MA, Jan 1988.

Heller, D., <u>Motif Programming Manual for OSF/Motif</u>, Vol. VI, Version 1.1, Motif Edition, O'Reilly & Associates, Inc., Sebastopol, CA, Sep 1991.

Hoang, ND. T., "Essential Views of Systems Development," <u>Proc.</u> <u>1991 Systems Design Synthesis Technology Workshop</u>, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, Sep 1991.

Howell, S.; Hwang, P.; and Nguyen, C., <u>Expert Design Advisor</u>, NAVSWC TR 90-46, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, Oct 1990.

Howell, S.; Hwang, P.; and Nguyen, C., "Expert Design Advisor," <u>Proc. 5th Jerusalem Conference on Information Technology</u>, IEEE Computer Society Press, Los Alamitos, CA, Oct 1990, pp. 743-756.

Howell, S.; Nguyen, C.; and Hwang, P., "Design Structuring and Allocation Optimization (DeStinAtiOn): A Front-end Methodology for Prototyping Large, Complex, Real-Time Systems," <u>Proc. Hawaii</u> <u>International Conference on System Sciences</u>, Vol. II, IEEE Computer Society Press, Los Alamitos, CA, Jan 1992, pp. 517-528.

Howell, S.; Nguyen, C.; and Hwang, P., "System Design Structuring and Allocation Optimization (DeStinAtiOn)," <u>Proc. 1991 Systems</u> <u>Design Synthesis Technology Workshop</u>, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, Sep 1991.

Ibaraki, T. and Katoh, N., <u>Resource Allocation Problems:</u> <u>Algorithmic Approaches</u>, MIT Press, Cambridge, MA, 1988.

BIBLIOGRAPHY (Continued)

Jamieson, L. H.; Gannon, D.; and Douglass, R. J., <u>The</u> <u>Characteristics of Parallel Algorithms</u>, MIT Press, Cambridge, MA, 1987.

Jenkins, M. and Yeh, C., "An Approach to the Design of Processor Networks Based On Massively Interconnected Models," <u>Proc. 1991</u> <u>Systems Design Synthesis Technology Workshop</u>, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, Sep 1991.

Johnson, B. W., <u>Design and Analysis of Fault Tolerant Digital</u> <u>Systems</u>, Addison-Wesley Publishing Company, Reading, MA, 1985.

Juttelsatd, D. and Arnold, C., "The Next Generation Computer Resources (NGCR) Operating System Metrics Project," <u>Proc. 1991</u> <u>Systems Evaluation and Assessment Technology Workshop</u>, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, Aug 1991.

Kamat, V., "Computer System Evaluation: Paths and Pitfalls," <u>Proc. 1991 Systems Evaluation and Assessment Technology Workshop</u>, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, Aug 1991.

Karengelen, N., "Multi-Domain Real-Time System Design, Capture, and Analysis," <u>Proc. 1st System Design Synthesis Technology</u> <u>Workshop</u>, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, Sep 1991.

Keus, H. E., "Prototyping a More Reasonable Approach to System Development," <u>ACM SIGSOFT Software Engineering Notes</u>, Vol. 7, No. 5, New York, 1982, pp. 94-95.

Kirkpatrick, S.; Gelatt, C. D.; and Vecchi, M. P., "Optimization by Simulated Annealing," <u>Science</u>, Vol. 220, No. 4598, May 1983.

Lee, S. and Aggarwal, J. K., "A Mapping Strategy for Parallel Processing," <u>IEEE Transactions on Computers</u>, Vol. C-36, No. 4, Apr 1987.

Luqi, "A Computer Aided Prototyping System," <u>IEEE_Software</u>, Vol. 5, Mar 1988.

Luqi; Berzins, V.; Kodres, U.; and Lee, Y., "Prototyping a Low Cost Tactical Display System," <u>Proc. 1st System Evaluation and</u> <u>Assessment Technology Workshop</u>, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, Aug 1991.

Ly, T. A. and Mowchenko, J. T., "Applying Simulated Evolution to Scheduling in High Level Synthesis," <u>Proc. 33rd IEEE Midwest</u> <u>Symposium on Circuits and Systems</u>, Calgary, Alberta, Canada, Aug 1990.

BIBLIOGRAPHY (Continued)

Mansour, N. and Fox, G., "Physical Optimization Methods for Allocating Data to Multicomputer Nodes," <u>Proc. 1991 Systems</u> <u>Design Synthesis Technology Workshop</u>, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, Sep 1991.

Molini, J. J.; Miason, S. K.; and Watson, P. H., "Real-Time System Scenarios," <u>Proc. 11th Real-Time Systems Symposium</u>, IEEE Computer Society Press, Los Alamitos, CA, Dec 1990, pp. 214-225.

Nguyen, C. and Howell, S., <u>System Design Factors: the Essential</u> <u>Ingredients of System Design</u>, NSWCDD/TR-92/268, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, in publication.

Nguyen, C., <u>The DESTINATION Methodology and Capabilities</u>, NSWCDD/TR-92/374, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, in publication.

Nye, A., <u>Xlib Programming Manual</u>, Vol. I of the X Window System Series, Version 11, O'Reilly & Associates, Inc., Sebastopol, CA, Apr 1990.

Nye, A., <u>Xlib Reference Manual</u>, Vol. II of the X Window System Series, Version 11, O'Reilly & Associates, Inc., Sebastopol, CA, Apr 1990.

Nye, A. and O'Reilly, T., <u>X Toolkit Intrinsics Programming</u> <u>Manual</u>, Vol. IV of the X Window System Series, Second Edition for X11, Release 4, O'Reilly & Associates, Inc., Sebastopol, CA, Sep 1990.

OSF/Motif Programmer's Reference, Revision 1.0, Open Software Foundation, Prentice-Hall, Inc., Englewood Cliffs, NJ, 1990.

Pearl, J., <u>Probabilistic Reasoning in Intelligent Systems:</u> <u>Networks of Plausible Inference</u>, Morgan Kaufmann Publishers, Inc., San Mateo, CA, 1988.

Pearl, J., <u>Heuristics: Intelligent Search Strategies for</u> <u>Computer Problem Solving</u>, Addison-Wesley Publishing Company, Inc., Reading, MA, 1984.

Peng, D. and Shin, K., "Modeling of Concurrent Task Execution In a Distributed System for Real-Time Control," <u>IEEE Transactions on</u> <u>Computers</u>, Vol. C-36, No. 4., Apr 1987.

Suobodova, L., <u>Computer Performance Measurement and Evaluation</u> <u>Methods: Analysis and Applications</u>, Elsevier, New York, Sep 1976.

<u>TAE Plus User Interface Developer's Guide</u>, Version 5.1, Century Computing, Inc., prepared for NASA Goddard Space Flight Center under contract NAS5-31430, Jul 1991.

BIBLIOGRAPHY (Continued)

Wallenberger, P. and Howell, S., "Real-Time Dependable Systems Design," <u>Proc. 1991 Systems Design Synthesis Technology Workshop</u>, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Silver Spring, MD, Sep 1991.

Ward, P. and Mellor, S., <u>Structured Development for Real-Time</u> <u>Systems</u>, Yourdon Press, Englewood Cliffs, NJ, 1985.

<u>X Toolkit Intrinsics Reference Manual</u>, Vol. V of the X Window System Series, Second Edition for X11, Release 4, edited by the Staff of O'Reilly and Associates, Inc., Sep 1990.

Yourdon, E. and Constantine, L., <u>Structured Design</u>, Second Edition, Yourdon Press, Englewood Cliffs, NJ, 1972.

GLOSSARY

<u>Button</u>--A button item is displayed as a labeled box that is mouse sensitive. Selecting a button will cause a specific action to occur such as displaying another box or performing a process. This action will occur each time the button is selected.

"Confirmation" Box--A box on the screen in which information about directory and file(s) is either displayed or entered. The "Confirmation" box allows the user to either confirm the deletion of a directory or file(s) or enter a new file for renaming purposes. The box consists of the following items: (1) a box title "Confirmation", (2) two text label lines for displaying messages, (3) a key-in box for either directory or file(s), and (4) two push buttons (or simply buttons): [OK] and [QUIT]. See Figure 2-5 in subsection "Rename" and Figure 2-8 in subsection "Delete Directory" of Section 2.3.2.

<u>EPOCH</u>--EPOCH is a modified version of the text editor GNU Emacs software. EPOCH software will create two windows by default, one for the Minibuffer and one for the initial Editor buffer.

"File and Directory" Dialog Box--A box on the screen in which information about path name, file name, and file extension is either displayed or entered. The dialog box allows the user to get into the desired directory and select the desired file(s). The dialog box consists of the following items: (1) a box title "File and Directory;" (2) a text label line for displaying a message; (3) three key-in boxes: path name, file name, and file extension; (4) scroll bars; (5) two scroll selection lists: files and directories; and (6) two push buttons (or simply buttons): [OK] and [QUIT]. See Figure 2-3 in subsection "Open" of Section 2.3.2.

"Help" Box--A box on the screen in which help information about DESTINATION and its commands is displayed only. The box consists of the following items: (1) a box title "Help," (2) a scroll text display for displaying help information, and (3) a push button, [OK]. See Figure 2-10 in subsection "Index" and Figure 2-11 in subsection "Commands" of Section 2.3.5.

GLOSSARY (Continued)

"Index/Commands" Box--A box on the screen in which a list of all the commands used in DESTINATION is displayed so that the user can select a particular command. The box consists of the following items: (1) a box title, "Index/Commands;" (2) a scroll selection list of all the commands used in DESTINATION; and (3) a push button, [CLOSE]. See Figure 2-10 in subsection "Index" and Figure 2-11 in subsection "Commands" of Section 2.3.5.

<u>Key-in Box</u>--A key-in box item displays a single line of editable text for obtaining data from the user. A key-in box title may be displayed to the left of the key-in box. The user must move the mouse cursor into the key-in box before entering data. Editing is terminated when the user moves the mouse cursor outside of the key-in box, or presses an <enter>.

"Message" Box--A box on the screen in which only a warning message is displayed. The "Message" box is used to notify the user that the user has attempted to do something incorrectly. The box consists of the following items: (1) a box title, "Message;" (2) three text label lines for displaying warning messages; and (3) a push button, [QUIT]. See Figures A-1, A-2, and A-3 in Appendix A.

MOTIF--MOTIF is a library of interface elements that are available to the user.

<u>Pulldown Menu</u>--A pulldown menu is a labeled box which, when selected, causes a menu of choices to be displayed below the box. Each of the choices is called a menu item. A menu item is selected either by dragging the mouse cursor over these choices and then releasing the mouse button at the chosen menu item or by moving the mouse cursor into the chosen menu item and then clicking on it.

Push Button--See Button.

<u>Scroll Bar</u>--Scroll bars allow the user to view data that is too large to be displayed at one time. Most text label items and scroll list items of a box have both a vertical scroll bar for scrolling up and down and a horizontal scroll bar for scrolling from side to side.

<u>Scroll List</u>--A scroll list can be a scrollable list of text choices (scroll selection list) or a scrollable displayed text (scroll text display).

<u>Scroll Selection List</u>--A scroll selection list is a scrollable list of text choices. The user may select a new value for the item by scrolling the list to the desired choice, and then clicking on the chosen item.

GLOSSARY (Continued)

<u>Scroll Text Display</u>--A scroll text display displays large amounts of text in a scrollable box. The user may view the text but may not edit or select it.

"Source and Destination" Dialog Box--A box on the screen in which information about the path name, file name, and file extension of the source part and the destination part is either displayed or entered. The dialog box allows the user to get into the desired directories and select the desired files. The dialog box contains two parts (each part functions in the same way as the "File and Directory" dialog box): the source information on the left side and the destination information on the right side. See Figure 2-7 in subsection "Copy" of Section 2.3.2.

<u>TAE+</u>--TAE+ (Transportable Applications Environment Plus) is an integrated environment for developing and running graphical, window-based application systems.

<u>Text Label</u>--A text label is a nonselectable text that is used for displaying messages only.

<u>Window</u>--Windows occupy sections of the screen and can overlap one another. A window frames its contents. The contents can be buttons, a pulldown menu, or boxes. Most windows can be moved, changed in size, scrolled, and closed.

<u>X Window</u>--X Window (or X) is a network-based windowing system that is independent of the hardware and the operating system. X allows applications to draw pictures as well as text.

APPENDIX A

ERROR HANDLING

1. The user is restricted to selecting the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu as the first step of operating the SYNTHESIS window. If another button is selected before the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu, the selected button will not be activated and the message "This button is not activated unless you select the button [System Engineering Activity] first!" will appear in the "Message" box (see Figure A-1). This message is acknowledged by clicking on the button [OK] of the "Message" box before proceeding.

2. The user can change the directory either by selecting the new directory name from the scroll selection list Directories or by editing the key-in box "Path" of the "File and Directory" dialog box or the "Source and Destination" dialog box. However, if the directory is reversed with the intention to pass the root, the message "Sorry, you cannot pass root of the path!" will appear in the "Message" box (see Figure A-2). Again, this message is acknowledged by clicking on the button [OK] of the "Message" box.

3. Any selection of SEA phase besides phase "Other" forces the user to perform the operation within that selected SEA phase; and any file created within a SEA phase will have a file extension that corresponds to the SEA phase in which it was created. Therefore, when the user changes the key-in box "Extension," the "Message" box with the message "Sorry, you cannot change value of the extension!" will appear (see Figure A-3). The "Message" box can be destroyed by clicking on its button [OK]. In order to edit the key-in box "Extension," the user must reselect SEA phase "Other" from the [System Engineering Activity] pulldown menu.

<u>ا</u>		Optimization Manager		E	
1 Help	Extent Selection Proferences	Design Structuring Optimization		Message Message This button isn't activated unless you select the button [System Complementing Activity] first! om	
ge Utilities Tutorial	Model Selection	Resource Allocation Optimization			Message, Galdance and Recommendation alternative 2 recommendation 2 -
t Scenario Arrange	Design Factor			dettees te 1 te 2 te 2 utidiate 2 utidiate 2 utidiate 2	Message, Guidance
Synthesis Menu File Edit	Synthesis Workbench	System Engineering Activity	Status	Requirements Candidates Functional Candidate 1 Functional Candidate 1 Non-functional Candidate 2 Non-functional Candidate 2 Norigation Respect Respect Pesign 1 Design 2 I Design 1 I Design 2 	<u>:</u>





FIGURE A-2. WARNING MESSAGE IF USER INTENDS TO PASS ROOT OF THE PATH



FIGURE A-3. WARNING MESSAGE IF USER CHANGES THE FILE EXTENSION WHILE SEA IS NOT "OTHER"

DISTRIBUTION

<u>Copies</u>

<u>Copies</u>

LOD ACTIVITIES (CONUS) ATTN CODE RE (PHILLIP HWANG) DEFENSE MAPPING AGENCY MAIL STOP A14 8613 LEE HIGHWAY FAIRFAX VA 22031-2137	ATTN CODE 4411B (ELIZABETH WALD) 1 CODE 4411C (GRACIE THOMPSON) 1 OFFICE OF NAVAL RESEARCH 800 NORTH QUINCY STREET ARLINGTON VA 22217 000
DEFENSE TECHNICAL INFORMATION CENTER CAMERON STATION ALEXANDRIA VA 22314 12	NON-DOD ACTIVITIES 2 CENTER FOR NAVAL ANALYSES
NAVAL AIR WARFARE CENTER WARMINSTER PA 18974-5000	4401 FORD AVENUE ALEXANDRIA VA 22302-0268 1 ATTN GIFT & EXCHANGE DIVISION 4 LIBRARY OF CONGRESS WASHINGTON DC 20540
NAVAL POSTGRADUATE SCHOOL MONTEREY CA 93943 ATTN BRUCE LABAW	1 ATTN ROBERT GOETTGE 1 ERIC NREHM 1 GEORGE KRASOVEC 1 ADVANCED SYSTEM TECHNOLOGIES 1 12200 EAST BRIARWOOD AVE SUITE 260
	L ENGLEWOOD CO 80112 L
ATTN JOHN RUMBUT JR NAVAL UNDERSEA WARFARE CENTER BLDG 1171-3 NEWPORT RI 02841-2047	1 ROCKVILLE MD 20355

DISTRIBUTION (Continued)

<u>C</u>	opies		<u>Copies</u>
INSUP LEE MOON LEE RAJESH PURUSHOTHAMAN JEE-IN KIM COMPUTER COMMAND AND CONTROL 2300 CHESTNUT STREET SUITE 230 PHILADELPHIA PA 19103 ATTN DR KISHOR TRIVEDI HERMANN DE MEER DUKE UNIVERSITY DEPT OF ELECTRICAL ENG DURHAM NC 27706 ATTN ALEXANDER STOYENKO LONNIE WELCH NJ INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY UNIVERSITY HEIGHTS	1 1 1 0 CO	B10 (D PARKS) B20 B30 B42 (J MOSCAR) B44 (M EDWARDS) B44 (M EDWARDS) B44 (N HOANG) B44 (S HOWELL) B44 (M JENKINS) B44 (C NGUYEN) B44 (H SZU) B44 (M TRINH) B44 (M WILSON) B44 (C YEH) B44 (J ZIEN)	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 10 1 10 1 1 1 2 3 1
NEWARK NJ 07102 ATTN NICHOLAS E KARANGELEN JOHN INTINTOLO TRIDENT SYSTEMS INCORPORATE 10201 LEE HWY SUITE 300 FAIRFAX VA 22030	1 1 D		
ATTN KANE KIM UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA IRV IRVINE CA 92717	1 INE		
ATTN DR JANE W S LIU KWEI-JAY LIN TOO-SENG TIA UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOIS AT URBANA-CHAMPAIGN DEPARTMENT OF COMPUTER SCIE 1304 WEST SPRINGFIELD AVENU URBANA IL 61801			
INTERNAL			

A10 (R SCALZO) 1 B 1 B02 1

REPORT DOCUMENTATION PAGE Form Approved OMB No. 0704-0188										
Public reporting burden for this collection of information is estimated to average 1 hour per response, including the time for reviewing instructions, searching existing data sources, gathering and maintaining the data iseded, and completing and reviewing the collection of information. Send comments regarding this burden estimate or any other aspect of this collection of information, including suggestions for reducing this burden, to Washington Headquarters Services, Directorate for Information Operations and Reports, 1215 Jefferson Davis Highway, Suite 1204, Arlington, VA 22202-4302, and to the Office of Management and Budget, Paperwork Reduction Project (0704-0188), Washington, DC 20503										
I. AGENCY USE ONLY (Leave blank) 2. REPORT DATE 3. REPORT TYPE AND				ND DATES COVERED						
19 October 1993 Interim, So				Sep 92	Sep 92 to Oct 93					
4. TITLE AND SUBTITLE DESIGN STRUCTURING AI (DESTINATION) PROTOTY	NDING NUMBERS									
6. AUTHOR(S)										
My-Hanh N. Trinh and Cuon	My-Hanh N. Trinh and Cuong M. Nguyen									
7. PERFORMING ORGANIZATION NA	7. PERFORMING ORGANIZATION NAME(S) AND ADDRESS(ES) 8. PERFORMING ORGANIZATION									
Naval Surface Warfare Cent White Oak Detachment 10901 New Hampshire Aven Silver Spring, MD 20903-56	PORT NUMBER WCDD/TR-92/372									
9. SPONSORING/MONITORING AGE	ICY NAME(S) AND ADDRESS(ES)				PONSORING/MONITORING					
Office of Naval Research Code ONT-227 800 North Quincy Street	GENCY REPORT NUMBER									
Arlington, VA 22217-5000										
11. SUPPLEMENTARY NOTES										
12a. DISTRIBUTION/AVAILABILITY S	TATEMENT			12Ь.	DISTRIBUTION CODE					
Approved for public release;	distribution is unlimited.									
13. ABSTRACT (Maximum 200 words) The objective of the System Design Structuring and Allocation Optimization (DESTINATION) Prototype Level I User's Manual is to help the systems engineers and systems analysts use the DESTINATION prototype Level I effectively. This manual specifies the system's installation requirements, each of the menus and commands in the prototype, and how to use specific menus and commands; it also gives troubleshooting procedures for handling error messages.										
14. SUBJECT TERMS	15. NUMBER OF PAGES									
System Design Structuring	72									
Synthesis, System Design Fa Resource Model, Tradeoff Re	del, 16. PRICE CODE									
17. SECURITY CLASSIFICATION 1 OF REPORT	8. SECURITY CLASSIFICATION OF THIS PAGE	19. SE	CURITY CLAS	SIFICA	TION 20. LIMITATION OF ABSTRACT					
UNCLASSIFIED UNCLASSIFIED UNCLASSIFI					SAR					
NSN 7540-01-280-5500 Standard Form										

.

ł

.

Prescribed by ANSI Std. 239-18 298-102